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Richard Dooley Mac Daniel

SGA run-off 
slated today

Spectrum ‘82 vigil
to begin Friday

by James Hendricks
The final stdge of tt)e 

Valdosta Stdte College’s 
Student Government 'executive 
officers election is being held 
today, March 3.

In the presidential race, 
incumbent ' Warren Royal is 
pitted against ' former 
Comptroller, Grayion Brown.
Richard Dooley and Mac 

Daniel are the candidates for 
the comptroller position.

Polls opened at ‘ all votihg 
stations at 10 a.m. today. Polls 
at 'the Cafeteria and College 
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President Bailey will hold an 
Open Day for students Monday, 
March 8 from 2pm until 4:30pm 

in Conference Room One 
of the College Union Building.

Union will close at' 7 p.m. 
tdnight.' The North Campus 
and Education Center polls will 
not close until 8 p.m.

All students' are urged td 
exercise their right 'th vote. 
Students' must have valid l.D. 
cards with them in order td 
participate.

Installation for the new 
executives officers will be held 
Sunday night,' March 7 at '7 
p.m. at ' the home of VSC 
President' and Mrs. Hugh 
Bailey.

Valdosta State College is td 
celebrate the opening of its' 
new color television station, 
WVVS, on March 5-6 (Friday- 
Saturday) with a 30-hour 
marathon-telethon called 
“Spectrum ’82.” The sign-on 
event is td begin at 6:01 p.m. 
on Friday and td end at 
midnight bn Saturday.
The station is to be carried on 

cable channel 12.
Dr. Bob Jones, associate 

professor in communication 
arts' and directdr of the TV 
station said the event ' is td 
feature programs produced on 
campus. movies, short 
subjects', a special Saturday 
morning feature for children, 
the VSC jazz band, concert 
band and choir, a book sale 
and an auction.
“We hope td raise $25,000 

through the auction,” said 
Jones, “which is td be held in 
conjunction with the VSC 
Foundation and Rick Robins. 
Director of Development.' Part 
of the money will go td 
scholarships and part ' td 
support telecommunications on 
campus."

Faculty members, students', 
Valdosta and area merchants' 
and friends have contributed 
items to be auctioned. They 
include diamond earrings, 
luggage, framed prints', movie 
tickets', ceramic pieces, an 
antique vase, restaurant meals 
and gourmet ' meals for four 
cooked by faculty members 
and a variety of other items.
The idea of “Spectrum ’82" 

was conceived last ' summer, 
according td Jones, and work 
got Underway in December.
“We have worked 16 hours 

per day. seven days per week, 
td get 'ready for this," said 
Jones.

Scholarship available for 
studies abroad in Japan
Several scholarships of $1000 

and $500 each are available for 
students' on this summer’s 
Studies Abroad Program in 
Japan. The program provides 
an opportunity td earn 
academic credit' while 
exploring a fascinating culture 
in which the ancient and the 
modern are blended.
This will be the second 

summer for Japanese Studies 
in Kagoshima and Tokyo. The 
program begins with an 
introductory course in 

“It' is entirely student 
oriented, operated and 
produced,” he contihued. 
"About 250-300 people on the 
campus are involved, including 
fraternities, sororities, the VSC 
Woman's Club and other 
organizations.
“We believe the ‘Spectrum’ 

will serve td emphasize our 
programming and td acquaint 
the citizens of this area on the 
capabilities of our students. 
We encourage people td drop 
by and see our new studio."
Tours for the public are td be 

given from 9 a.m.-4:30 p.m. on
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‘"’Art work depicting Georgia architecture is currently on 
display in Fine Arts Gallery. For details about the

• exhibition see page 6. 

Japanese culture, taught ' in 
Kagoshima. Georgia's sister 
state in Japan. Coursework is 
done in English. Lectures at 
the university, several days of 
living with Japanese families, 
visits td fisheries, local 
industries, and a samurai 
village, receptions, directed 
reading, and sightseeing are 
all a part' of this initial 
experience of Japan. The 
group then spends 10 days 
traveling. Visits' include Kyotd 
and Nara, the ancient capitals 

Friday and 9 a.m.-9 p.m. on 
Saturday.
The opening ceremony is td 

be carried live on WVGA TV 
44. with other segment? of the 
program picked up from time 
td time by that Station.
Lynne Giddens, a senior 

telecommunications major, is 
student 'coordinator of the 
special program which Jones 
terms “a massive 
undertaking."
“We are really thrilled over 

our color TV stattibn.” said 
Miss Giddens. "We signed off

•T. i Continued page 16

of Japan, whose temples and 
palaces exhibit'the ornate 
splendor of Japanese 
architecture.
The last five weeks are spent 

in Tokyo, where each student 
chooses two of the courses 
offered at 'Sophia University. 
Subjects' include business and 
management,' art,' philosophy, 
history, economics, sociology, 
and literature. Students'on the 
Japanese Studies Program can 
earn 15 hours of

Z £ Continued page 12



International students to 
sponsor annual dinner
It'S to be truly international 

cuisine Saturday (March 6) at 
Park Avenue United Methodist 
Church when members of the 
Society of Internatibnal 
Students (SIS) at'Valdosta 
State College sponsor a dinner.
This is the sixth annual Inter

national Dinner sponsored by 
SIS which is made up of about 
30 students on the VSC 
campus from 21 foreign 
countries. Simha Nagai, 
president.'said the dinner is to 
be held from 7:30-9:30 p.m. in 
the fellowship hall of the 
church.

Tickets' are $6 and may be 
bought 'at 'the office of the 
Dean of Students in Powell 
Hall or from/-any of the 
members of SIS. Only 200 
tickets' are to be sold and they 
must ' be bought' by 
Wednesday.
Nagai, who came tO VSC on a 

Rotary Scholarship and stayed 
on his own td study for a

master's degree, said students' 
are doing all the preparation, 
including planning, buying and 
cooking.
“We're decoratihg with flags 

and posters from the various 
countries. We'll be giving out 
brochures about 'SIS and we 
hope to have recipes printed td 
give our guests'." he said.
Costumes?
“Only a very few students' 

have costumes from their 
countries and I don’t know if 
they'll wear them." he said, 
smiling.
Associate Dean of Students', 

Dr. Shamim Sisson, said 
members of SIS are very 
enthusiastic about the dinner.
“One of the major objectives 

of the SIS is td interact 'with 
people at 'VSC as well as the 
local community, in an effort 
td heighten awareness of the 
various cultures represented 
by the internatibnal students'. 
The internatibnal dinner has 
traditionally been one of the

means of achieving this goal." 
she said.
About 10 different dishes are 

td be served, said Nagai. They 
are: Joluf Rice (Southern 
Nigeria), prepared by Gabriel 
Oredugba; Steamed Egg 
Ravioli (China) prepared by 
Chao Hyso-ya and Vera Wang: 
Chicken Curry (India) prepared 
by Inder Singh; Lapskans 
(Norway) and Vegetable Salad, 
prepared by Tine Holm, and 
Lasagna (Brazil) prepared by 
Rosane Fochesattd.
And. Rice with Chicken 

(Puertd Rico), prepared by 
Betty Del Costello; Potato 
Salad (Denmark) prepared by 
Marianne Nielson; Tea and 
Coffee (American), prepared 
by Derral Phillips and Wallace 
Duncan; Goulasch (German), 
prepared by Dorothy 
Kathhoeffer; Danish Cookies 
(Denmark), prepared by 
Marianned Nielson and Rice 
Pudding (India), prepared by 
Inder Singh.

Criminal Justice group 
to hold shootout

Laura Peden (left), and Pat Kaeck, VSC Woman’s Cub 
president.

gttje Spectator

By Coke Stuart
The VSC chapter of Lambda 

Alpha Epsilon (American 
Criminal Justice Association) 
will sponsor a pistol match 
between area law enforcement 
agaencies on March 6 and 7 at 
the Valdosta Police 
Department' shooting range. 
The shootout 'will raise funds 
td send LAE members td the 
ACJA National convention at 
the FBI Academy in 
Richmond, Virginia, on April 5 
through 10.

CHINA GARDEN EGGROLLS CHINA

eg
g

r
o

ll
s ch

in
a ga

r
d

en
 egg

r
o

ll
s China Garden 

Restaurant
2535 N. Ashley 

Welcome
VSC Students

Now Offering: 
3 to 4 Meats 

3 to 4 Vegetables 
Salads Fried Won Tons 

and Fried Rice Chow Mein- 
Egg Drop Soup

All You Can Eat For only 
$3.50

For Carry Out Orders Call 
244-7844
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According td Tom Limoli, 
activities coordinated for LAE, 
the contest Will statt Saturday, 
March 6, at '10 a.m. at 'the 
firing range on Highway 94 
across from Lowndes 
Correctional Institute.

The agencies competing will 
be the Georgia Staitd Patrbl, 
Lowndes County Sheriff’s 
Department,' Valdosta Police 
Department,' VSC Public 
Safety, and corrections officials 
from LCI and the Staftd Board 
of Pardons and Paroles.
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Limoli said that' contestants' 
would be shootihg at' seven 
clay pigeons suspended in air 
from a distance of 45 feet.' 
Scores are based upon time. 
Timing starts' with the first 
shot 'fired and ends with the 
last target destroyed. Agencies 
will be ranked on the basis of 
averaging the top five scores 
from each department.' The 
winning department' will 
receive a large trbphy, and the 
tdp shooter’within each agency 
will receive a medal in 
recognitibn of shootihg skill.

The matdh is open td the 
public. Contestants' must' be 
affiliated with an area law 
enforcement' agency.
Ammunitibn is td be supplied 
by the contdstafnt.' The five 
dollar entry fee per contestant 
goes td the LAE for their 
upcoming trip td the FBI 
Academy in April. 
Refreshments' will be on hand.

VSC senior gets 
first Martin 
scholarship

Laura Peden, a Valdosta' 
State College senior, is the 
first ' recipient ' of the Clare 
Martih Scholarship offered by 
the VSC’s Woman’s Club. Pat 
Kaeck, president 'of the club, 
made the presenta'tibn with 
over 100 in attendance at 'the 
annual Founder’s Day dinner 
held February 13 in the South 
Wing of the dining hall.

The scholarship is given in 
honor of the wife of Dr. S. 
Walter Martih, President 
Emeritits of VSC.

A modern foreign languages 
major, Miss Peden is the 
daughter of Mrs. Shirley 
Peden of Albany and the latd 
Mr. Joseph W. Peden. She 
tUtdrs in German and Spanish 
and hopes td study in Germany 
this summer.

“I studied in Spain in 1980 
and traveled in Europe follow
ing the stUdy course,” she 
said.

"I’ve thought about a career 
in the U.N. or Foreign Service 
or as an interpreter in some 
branch of business. I’d also 
like td tdach languages at 'the 
college level, so I guess that 
means a year or two more of 
study after I get my degree."

She is a member of Alpha 
Chi, Sigma Alpha Chi, Phi 
Kappa Phi and Sigma Delta' Pi 
honor societibs and was named 
td Who’s Who among 
American Colleges and 
Universities and also td the 
National Model United Nations 
Delegation.

Upon receiving the award, 
Miss Peden thanked those who 
made the scholarrship possible 
and cited Doctdrs Hale and 
Epes for being instrumental in 
guiding her through her 
college career.
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Debate team scores high at 
intercollegiate tournament
Debate teams at ' Valdosta 

State College continue to rack 
up honors, according to Ken 
Colbert. instructor in 
communication arts'.

At the Georgia Intercollegiate 
Forensics League Tournament 
held at Emory University last 
week. Tony Watson and Curtis 
Avera, both of Morven, placed 
third. Kellie Miley. Savannah, 
placed third in speaking.
“We are really proud of these 

students." said Colbert.' 
“because this is a novice 
tournament and they were up 
against such teams as Emory. 
Mercer University. Morehouse 
College. Georgia State 
University. West ' Georgia 
College and Berry College.
“We have received an 

invitation to the District ' Six 
Qualifying Debate at 
Gatlinburg. Tenn., March 6-8. 
Robert' Watson, Warner 
Robins, and Curtis Avera will 
be going to this one."

On March 19-20 VSC 
debaters will be going to 
Fairfax, Va.. for the 
Invitational Junior Varsity 
National Championship at 
George Washington 
University.

“it usually takes at 'least a 
couple of years to get 
invitations like these." he

said. “This is our first year 
and we’re very excited about 
this." said Colbert.

Phi Kappa Phi 
members are eligible 
for awards
All Phi Kappa Phi 

undergraduate members are 
invited td apply for the 1982 
Phi Kappa Phi Graduate 
Fellowship, awarded annually. 
Fellowship recipients 
qualifying for full stipend will 
receive $4500. Fellowships are 
for fulltime first year graduate 
study. Recipients' may come 
from any academic discipline. 
Deadline for application is

December 31, 1982.
One nominee will be selected 

from Valdosta State College by 
the active membership of the 
local chapter.

For more information contact 
chapter president Dr. Bernard 
L. Linger, Room 243. Fine Arts' 
Building, or the chapter 
secretary Ms. Ruth Kahler in 
the Art Department?

Move over pigeons...some people will do anything for a 
tan.

Resident Assissant 
evaluation issued

Focus 80’s to center on 
North Atlantic
The Focus 1980’s spring 

quarter lectiire series at 
Valdosta State College will 
center upon "The North 
Atlantic Community: A 
Regional Partnership,’’ 
according to Dr. William M. 
Gabard, Director of 
International Studies.
This year’s Focus series will 

be held for ten consecutive 
Thursday evenings beginning 
April 1.
The lectures, which are open 

to the public without 'charge, 
will be held in Powell Hall 
Auditorium. Main Campus, at 
8:15 p.m. Adjacent parking is 
available.
“The subject 'of this year's 

Focus series is especially 
timely." said Gabard. "in view 
of the various issues 
confronting the nations of the 
North Atlantic Community. 
New tensions and economic, 
military, and political crises, 
such as the Polish issue and 
trade with Russia, have come 
into sharp focus." he added.
The Focus series, an annual 

public service event since 
1977. is sponsored by the 
institute for Intercultural 
Studies, in cooperation with 
the Departments' of History, 
International Studies, and 
Political Science.
This year’s series will 

emphasize four members of 
the North Atlantic Community: 
Canada, the Federal Republic 
of Germany. Great Britain, and 
the United States.
"Students may enroll in 

either History 305/505 or 
Political Science 425/625- 
Topics: ‘Focus. 1980’s - The 
North Atlantic Community’ for 
five hours credit. ’’ Gabard 
said.
Those who take the course for 

credit ' will meet' also on 
Tuesday evenings during the 
spring quarter with their 
respect fve instructors. 
Professor Raymond Mensing of

the history department ' and 
Professor William E. Carroll of 
the political science 
department? Registration for 
the course will be held on 
Wednesday, March 24. during

Retirement talks
Phil Hildreth of Atlanta, 

manager of the counseling 
division of the Georgia 
Teachers Retirement ' System, 
is to talk to all interested

Hair Designs By

’Share A Beautiful Spring 
Experience With A Friend’

One Hair Cut At Regular Price* 
Your Friend Free

Offer Valid If One Is A New Customer

Good Thru March 
2114 N. Ashley 242-0189

VSC’s spring quarter 
registration.

Kicking off the lecture series 
on April 1 will be Dr. Richard 
W. Leopold, Professor 
Emeritus of American 
diplomatic history at 
Northwestern University. He 
will lecture on “The North 
Atlantic Community: Its 
Concept and Formation.”

Continued page 16

faculty and staff members on 
benefits provided by the 
system on Friday at 10 a.m. in 
Room 213. Education Center, 
according to Dr. Leo Kelly 
(Special Ed.).

By Luanne Manning
The VSC Housing Office has 

issued Resident ' Assistant 
Evaluations to all the 
Residence Halls. Students are 
asked to evaluate the R.A. on 
their hall or floor.

The evaluations arc intended 
to try and interpret -how the 
R.A. is perceived by the 
residents. and the 
effectiveness of the R.A. in 

Explore new 
directions

TheVSC 
Counseling Center 

Dr.VictorMorgan-DebraWelch 
PowellHallEastWing 247-3303

AIICounselingServicesAreConfidential 
AndFreeOf Charge

terms of attitudes and general 
feelings toward the R.A. by 
the residents. The evaluations 
will be discussed by their 
Head Resident ' with each 
Resident Assistant, to help the 
R.A. see what' his or her 
weaknesses and strong points 
are as seen by the residents. 
Participation in this survey by 
all students occupying on- 
campus housing will be greatly 
appreciated.
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Of the many, sometimes blistering, letters to the 
editor last week, the most interesting was submitted by 
Brady Shierling. Brady requested that we pursue a 
story relevant to all student at VSC - the price of ice in 
Alaska.

We aim to please.
I have just returned from investigating the situation. 

Fortunately, my limitless Spectator expense account ran 
out and I was forced to return from the Great White
North." _ . ,
You were right, Brady. The situation up there is ugly.
You would think that ice in Alaska is plentiful and 

relatively cheap. It’s cold up there, and that condition 
would be common to places with great quanities of ice, 
right?

Wrong
Only the northern regions of Alaska are frozen all 

year. During the summer, you can even see grass in the 
southern part.
When it gets warm in the South, the Northerners have 

’em where it hurts. The Southerners need ice for their 
Lipton tea. They’re at the mercy of the Northerners.

Call Sears
Why not remedy the situation by getting a 

refrigerator? Listen, if you worked at Sears and 
somebody ordered a refrigerator and you asked where 
to deliver it and they said Kodiak Island, Alaska how 
long would it take you to hang up?

Not long.
So, with no forthcoming aid from Sears, those poor 

South Alaskans are forced to bear untold hardships by 
paying jacked up prices for ice-cube to the Northerners. 
Here are the current rates:

One dozen one inch cubes = $1.50
One dozen two inch cubes = $3.85

One seven inch cube= $7.97
One real big ice cube=

One real big ice cube= $11.75
One bigger than that= $15.85 and up

It’s outrageous! Something must be done about it!

Talk with the Governor
I went directly to Juneau to talk to the Governor. I was 

taken in awe by the beauty of the 65 foot Capitol Igloo. 
I almost slipped on the front steps. Ah, the unforeseen 
perils that befall a reporter in pursuit of a story!
The Governor was cordial enough. He took off his 

walrus skin mitten and shook my hand. I asked him 
how his secretary could type with walrus skin mittens 
on. He said she couldn’t type without them anyway.
"I am aware of the situation,” the Governor said. "As 

you can see, I had to smuggle a refrigerator in myself. 
As a matter of fact, I have a suit pending against me 
from Sears for making repeated prank phone calls. ”

It was at this point that I began talking to myself. This 
is not a good sign as far as sanity goes, but what I said 
made sense. “Beau,” I said, “This story is leading 
nowhere. Why ain’t you in Georgia where it’s kinda 
warm?” My walrus skin underwear was itching real bad 
at that point.

Then, the Governor said something that made it all 
worth while.
My Scoop
“It’s all the Russians fault,” he said. “They’re 

causing the ice problems. Siberia’s not as cold as it 
used to be. They’re buying as much ice as they can, 
and they’re paying prime rates for it.” It’s the 
American way...sell to the highest bidder.
But things aren’t over yet. When I got back I called 

Duke Petty , the greatest patriot in America since John 
Wayne died and the head of Unde Larry’s

• Commando Squad.
Petty and company jumped on their Cessna fighter and 

he said, “we’ll take care of it. I’m gonna talk to ol’ 
Ronny first, then we’re headin’ for Alaska. No pinko 
commies are gonna make Americans suffer while I’m 
still breathing.” He saluted, recited the pledge of 
allegiance, and took off.
We can all rest just a little easier now. The situation is 

in good hands. Hats off to Brady Shierling for having 
the courage to bring this touchy, international situation 
before the public eye.

The Mauler Cartoon
The Spectator is published 
each Wednesday of the school 
year. Deadline for all outside 
submissions is Thursday at 
noon before publication. 
Submissions will not be con
sidered for publication unless 
typewritten and double-spaced 
or double-spaced and printed 
legibly. Letters to the Editor 
and guest editorials must be 
submitted with the writer’s 
name, address, and phone 
number to insure validity. An 
alias will be provided for 
writers wishing to remain 
anonymous. All submissions 
will be subject to editing for 
grammer, style, length and 
libleous material. Send all 
submissions to

The Spectator 
Box 194. VSC 

31698.

COST *212.50

QUANTITY 2500
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Letter to the News Editor
Dear Jim Hendricks:

I recently read your letter to 
the editor where you 
stipulated, and I quote. 
"Frequently I will interview 
people if they request it.’’ 
Well. Jim. it's about time. I 
think that ‘you have a truly 
professional attitude towards 
the field of journalism, and 1. 
for one. would like to 
congratulate you. 1 think that 
your idea about interviewing 
anybody, even the common 
student if they would just ask. 
is great.' and 1 eagerly await 
my turn to be interviewed (I'm 
sure that you have had many 
requests' by now). So please 
consider this letter a request to 
be interviewed. I don't have 
much experience at ' this, in 
fact, if you agree to interview 
me. it will be my very first 
one. Be that as it may. I trust 

that we can find something to 
chat about (I like baseball). 
Like my grandmother used to 
say. “you got ' td start 
somewhere.”

I think that you are on to 
something big here. You could 
do weekly interviews with the 

run-of-the-millaverage.
student.' Every week the 
newspaper is filled with 
articles on those 
academic whizzes who receive 
all kinds of awards, or who are 
doing something of great 
achievement. while the 
majority of the students go 
unnoticed. Let's face it. it gets' 
boring. With your new idea, 
you can show the other side of 
the student body. (We deserve 
some recognition.) You could 
interview the student with the 
lowest C.P.A.. or the student

am.
TMBuTWoLDBCY- 
FWUSEDTbHtLP 
MLCWMY6OOK5...

who has been placed on 
academic probation and/or 
suspension the most? I'll bet 
that ‘ these people arc real 
interesting and will provide a 
different insight into campus 
life. Somebody has to rank at 
the bottom of the senior class. 
And what about those VSC 
graduates who haven't made it 
in the real world yet? I'm sure 
an interview with you is just 
what they need to lift their 
spirits. These arc only my 
suggestions, and I have 
confidence that you do much 
better. However. I'm anxious 
to hear from you.
Congratulations again on 

making a grade of "A" on 
your article. Keep up the good 
work.

Sincerely.
John Robbins

BUSINESS AND GOVERNMENT

March 1
UNIVERSITY OF GEORGIA SCHOOL OF LAW. Open 
to Juniors or Seniors in Al! Majors who are interested 
in going to law school.

"mo March 2
THE UPJOHN CO. Open to all majors graduating in 
March and June, background in Science preferred for 
pharmaceutical sales.

fl *&> / SCHOOL SYSTEMS

ACROSS
1 Talk idly
6 Apportion 

11 Click beetle 
12 Wanted 
14 Tellurium 

symbol
15 Angers
17 Scale note
18 Possesses 
20 Taxes
21 Resort
22 Discover
24 Map abbr
25 Tumbled
26 Second 

showings
28 Retinues
30 Frozen water 
31 Make lace 
32 Waltzes 
35 Hinders 
38 Pilaster 
39 Article
41 Leak
42 Possessive 

pronoun
43 — de 

menthe
45 Nahoor 

sheep
46 Quiet!
47 Menhaden
49 Latin con

junction
50 Color
52 Sappers
54 Enocunters
55 Worms 
DOWN

1 GratWy
2 Sun god
3 Devoured
4 Wigwam
5 Mistakes

6 Corners
7 Dregs
8 Man's nick

name
9 Hypothetical 

force
10 Tabernacle
11 Anesthetic
13 Clock faces
16 High Mus
19 Dashes
21 Sotas
23 Lily plant
25 Decrees
27 Bom
29 Shoshonean
32 Field flower
33 National 

hymn
34 Scatters
35 Death
36 Renovates

37 Quarrels
40 Cut
43 Coagulate
44 Newts

47 Beverage
48 Bitter vetch
51 French article
53 Diphthong

Answer On Page 11

OnCampus Recruiters

CROSS 
WORD
PIJ77IF

FROM COLLEGE 
PRESS SERVICE

gai March 3 
HILLSBOROUGH CO. PUBLIC SCHOOLS. Open to 
ALL MAJORS. Interviewing at Placement Office.

March 9
COBB COUNTY SCHOOLS. Open to MATH, 
SCIENCE, grades 4-8, Learning Disabilities and 
Behavior Disorders. There will also be a schedule open 
to ALL MAJORS. Interviewing at Placement Office.

O’*** Serve. t

"MNMKt TOW TO west UTIUTY M© PR/,,, mo PW...M© PKA„ ANP PW.

Interviews will be scheduled between the hours of 9:00 
am and 5:00 pm unless otherwise noted.

Other employers will be scheduled subsequent to 
publication of this list. Candidates should check with 
the Placement Office periodically. Candidates must 
have completed placement files prior to making 
interview appointments. Sign-up starts two weeks in 
advance of interview dates. For further information 
contact the Office of Placement and Career 
Development, Powell Hall — East Wing, telephone 
247-3303.
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Georgia architecture displayed
By Leah Herrin
“Architecture in Georgia: A 

Photographic Perspective” is 
on display in the Fine Arts! 
Gallery. The presentation will 
be shown from March 1-30, 
1982.
The display is the work of 

five photographers showing 
architectural details on various 
buildings throughout Georgia.

Mr. Donald C. Penny, a VSC 
professor and directdr of the 
Fine Arts' Gallery, calls the 
display, “the work of five 
outstanding Georgian 
photographers, not ' just' an 
documentary but h collection of 
beautiful photographic work.

A lot bf these buildings will 
be familiar td Georgians, an 
example is a photdgraph of the 
Crescent 'House in downtdwn 
Valdoste.”

Birdsville Plantation in Millen.
Georgia which 
Corinthian columns. 
"The photdgraphs

displays

are as
much displays of art ' and 
photographic work as they are 
examples of architecture,” Mr. 
Penny added.
Along with the photdgraphs 

are detailed pieces of 
architecture lent 'by members 
of the Valdostd Heritage 
Foundation. These pieces are
mouldings, a stdinglass

The photdgraphs
examples 
architectural

of
show 

specific
details. An

example is a photograph of the

window, a door and a gatd.
The photographers on display 

are Dennis O’Kain, coordinator 
of the show and a former 
ironworker; Paul Beswick, an 
architect for nine years before 
becoming a professional 
photographer; David 
Kaminsky, a faculty member 
at Savannah College of Art and 
Design; James R. Lockhart,' 
photographer for the Historic 
Preservation Section of the 
Department' of Natural

Resources; and Van Jones 
Martih, a photographer in 
“Southern Accents.” 
“American Preservation” and 
“New York Times Sunday 
Magazine” publications.

To be presented along with 
the photographic display is 
“Main Strteet.’’ a film on 
downtdwn revitalization, 
followed by a short discussion 
by Lynn Menne entitled “Main 
Strteet In Georgia: A New Look 
at 'Old Towns” in the Fine 
Arts' Gallery, March 3 at 7:30 
p.m.

A workshop on restoration 
techniques will be held by 
members of the Valdosta 
Heritage Foundation on March 
10, room 112 Fine Arte 
building at 7:30 p.m.
The Fine Arte Gallery is open 

from 10 a.m. td 5 p.m. except 
on Friday when it Closes at '1 
p.m.

VSC beach trip scheduled
By Buff Becker

The annual VSC Beach Trip is 
the end of next' month, and 
now is the dine td make plans 
if they have not 'already been 
arranged.
The weekend of April 30 

through May 2, will be a busy

Invitetibns for accomdatibns 
are extdnded on a first-tome 
first-kerved basis, and many 
special activities, dances and 
a number of special actiVitites, 
dances, and bands, are a part 
of Beach Trip weekend.

time for 
Fla., as 
students 
many of 
students.

Panama City Beach, 
hundreds of college 
flock td the beach, 
whom will be VSC

Those wishing td be a part bf 
Beach Trip activities should 
see members of fraternities for 
more information. Some lists! 
are posted in the different 
fraternity houses for those 
wishing td sign up for motel 
reservations.

Hypnotherapist to 
preform at VSC

Carter wins Mr. Ebony
Since most hccomodatibns are 

tAen near Beach Trip titne, 
those planning td attend need 
td get in their reservations.

For those not 'accustdmed td 
Beach Trip activities and 
accomdatibns, the VSC~ 
fraternities each stey at 
different tnotels in the Panama 
City area, where VSC students' 
are offered many advantages. '.

By Katrina Jones

Andre Cartdr was chosen Mr. 
Ebony 1982-83 at 'the fourth 
annual Mr. Ebony Pageant,' 
Friday in Whitdhead 
Auditdrium. The pageant 'was 
presented by the Kappa 
Upsilon Chaptdr of Alpha 
Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc.
Cartdr was presentdd a 

trbphy by the sorority and was 
draped with the green and

pink cape by past 'Mr. Ebony, 
Kenneth Trimmons.
Trimmons presented a

triimpet' solo, “Feelings,” 
accompanied by Douglas

Tom Deluca, notdd hypno
therapist 'and entertainer will 
be performing in Whitdhead 
Auditdrium on Monday, March 
8 at '8 p.m. Deluca’s show is 
sponsored by the College 
Union Board.
Bom and raised in upstate 

New York. Attended the 
University of Miami, Coral 
Gables. Received a B.A. in

Edwards. Trimmons 
performed a song he 
“The Lonely Man,” 
taking his final walk.

also 
wrote, 
after

Communication and
Psychology. Received M.A. 
from Sangamon Stdtd
University, Springfield,

Other entertainment' was 
provided by Soror Donna 
McCloud, The Troubadors, 
Michael Robbie, and Bruce 
Edwards and the South Side 
Warriors.
Arvin Berry was awarded the 

Congenially Award and chosen 
first' runner-up. Nathaniel 
Chachere was second runner- 
up, and Marvin Martih, third 
runner-up.

Illinois. Presently working on 
Ph.D.
Four and one half years ago, 

Tom began work as a hypno
therapist Mealing with psycho
somatic disorders. In that time 
period, he has become 
increasingly aware of the fact 
that 'mOst 'of one’s problems, 
emotihal as well as 
communicative, stdm from a 
negatively programmed

unconscious mind.
As a result bf this work, Tom 

has devised rapid and unique 
forms of communication with 
others in therapeutite or 
entertainment' situations that 
enable him td induce hypnosis 
almost ' instaintiy, as well as 
influence another’s mind 
through unconscious 
communication.

In his own words, Tom 
DeLuca gives his unique 
philosophy tdwards his work: 
“I look at' hypnosis and 
unconscious communication as 
a freeing of creative human 
potential, td change stagnant 
lifestyles and achieve goals.”
Tom DeLuca’s show and 

discussion aftdrwards will 
hopefully provide you with the 
most' entertaining and 
educatibnal aspects of 
Hypnosis and Unconscious 
Communication available 
tdday.

"Cr ALSO AVAILABLE

TEMPT YOUR TASTE BUDS!
Come In And Enjoy Our Famous 

CAMEL RIDER
A delicious blend of ham, salami,

Swiss cheese, lettuce, tomatoes, mustard, 
mayonnaise and Buffalo Brady's special 

dressing. Served on Arabic bread.

WOODEN NICKEL
Located next door to Cinema Twin •nieetre

■t Five Point* 
242-5842

Papa Jee’s 
Specials

Thursday Night!!!
1M Couer Omtsb <.75 Bar Brandt anti H2OO PM *100 Pitcher *50 Draft Beer

AU NIGHT LONG!!
Party ■« fa INDEPENDENTS
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Correction to erroneous article
age 7

TKEs defeat CHIs to win 
College Bowl
An erroneous news article 

appeared in last week's paper 
stating that'the Delta' Chi’s 
won the Winter quarter 
College Bowl competition. The 
team representing the Tau 
Kappa Epsilon fraternity, 
however, was the actual 
winner of the contest.'
Four tdams participated in 

the College Bowl on Friday, 
February 19. In the first found 
of play, the Chi’s and the 
ZTAs were victdrious. These 
tdams competed in the winners 
round with the Chi’s coming 
out bn tdp. The TKEs defeated

Gwen
Sommers 
speaks

By Annie Wooden
Channel 2 News personality, 

Gwen Sommers was one of the 
guest 'speakers for the annual 
Black Awareness Week at 
Valdostd State College. She 
was featured Saturday, 
February 27, at '7:30 p.m. in 
Whitehead Auditdrium. Ms. 
Sommers’ spoke on the theme 
for Black Awareness Week- 
“The Key td Success Is 
Believe in Yourself.”
Ms. Sommers obtained her 

success by the usages of the 
three S’ - sacrifice, struggle, 
and stable. She moved from a 
local radio news broadcastdr at 
WVLD in Valdosta', Ga, td a 
television natibnal news 
reportdr for WTBS in Atlhntd, 
Ga.

WVLD was Ms. Sommers 
first 'live debut 'as an anchor 
woman. She was also the first 
black anchor woman for 
WVLD. While attdnding VSC, 
Ms. Sommers worked for the 
Valdosta Daily Times. Her first 
work assignment 'was in the 
obitdary department.' As an 
employee for the ValdostU 
Daily Times, Ms. Sommers 
learned a great deal about the 
newspaper.
Ms. Sommers graduated from 

VSC with a degree in radio 
and tdlevision. She is a native 
of Valdosta, Ga. She is now 
employed for WTBS in 
Atlanta, Ga. She reports' sports' 
and natibnal news.

Davis is 
Miss March

SPRING BEAUTIES - What 
could be prettier in the Spring 
than azalea blossoms and Terri 
Davis? A senior at ' Valdosta' 
Statd College, she was named 
Miss March in the annual Miss 
Calender Girl Pageant 'at 'VSC 
in which she was sponsored by 
Baptikt' Student' Union. 
Daughtdr of Mr. and Mrs. 
James H. Davis of 
Jacksonville, Fla., Miss Davis 
is majoring in Early Childhood 
Educatibn and is a member of 
Phi Mu sorority.

Her picture is at 'the tdp of 
this page.

Lowndes in the losers bracket 
td advance td the next found. 
The TKEs then won two 
straight matdhes td become the 
competition winners.

According td TKE Vice- 
President 'David Bobo, “it 
seemed td me that Xve felt 'an 
obligation td show that' we, 
contrary to popular belief, 
have the ability td excell 
academically and we’re proud 
of the efforts' of the whole 
team.”

A MAN 
WBllWED.-- 
WitliaWowo"!

—

uee^

THE GREMtST 
HtWEMTURE

HUMPHREY KAThaj?<hs

0oGarT* HEPBufr

ra Oy TECHNICOLOR. • Robert Morley Directed by JOHN HUSTON

WWS TOP 20 IP’s 
WEEK OF 3/1/82

2.
5.
i.
6.
7.
9.
3.
4.
8.

1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.
9.

Sammy Hagar 
Wrabit 
Joan Jett 
Le Roux 
Carmine Appice 
Prism
Henry Paul Band 
Bruce/Trower 
Eddie Schwartz

12. 10. Aldo Nova
13. 11. Bryan Adams
14* 12. UFO
17. 13. Thin Lizzy
16. 14. Johnny & The Distractions Let It Rock

15 . Van Morrison Beautiful Vision
16 Huey Lewis & The News Picture This
17. AC/DC For Those About To Rock
18. Kasim Sultan Kasim
19. Doc Holliday Doc Holliday Rides Again
20. Bonnie Raitt Green Light

18.
10.
19.

UJe£cum Hom : £
i Ta TaCC hee Apatfwatb i ■ :
: 1.2.3 BafajoMJCuxwui/^^ *

Bakoo* Town Howa. Cemnuext Ta Sdteofo, * 
HWy AFBmdSIteMMiq. : 

[foil lb At :

420 CoMKett Rood OtCatt 244-9632:

Agatha Christies’s

"Evil Under the Sun
Starring 
Peter Ustinov
2:45 4:55 -
7:15 9:25

Congratulations are extended 
to the TKEs for their victory in 
this anartdrs College Bowl.

CORRECTION:
By Luannc Manning

I apologize td Tau Kappa 
Epsilon for last Week’s artitle 
''Chi’s Win College Bowl.” 
The Chi’s did not ' win the 
bowl, as I had heard. The 
TKE’s were the winners of 
Winter Quarter ’82 College 
Bowl. 1 hope the TKEs will 
accept tny apology.

Standing Hampton

I Love Rock’n’Roll 
The Last Safe Place

Small change 
Anytime 
Truce.
No Refuge

You Want It, You Got It
Mechanix
Renegade

The Boogens

2nd Great Week!

W<2k7£l 
/4W

"The Swamp Thing"

Use Discount Tickets!

Adrienne Barbeau

10 Academy 
Award

Nominations!

2:20 7:00
4:40 9:20

L _ -

3:00
L 7:00

5:00 
9:00

3:05
5:10

7:15 
9:20

Terri Davis is Miss March from the IKE Calendar Giri 
Contes*
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Confessions of a Frustrated Chewer

by Ralph Moore

Have you noticed that a “chaw” is replacing the 
hotdog in America’s theme “baseball, hotdogs, and 
apple pie?” From the press box to centerfield, everyone 
save the batgirls seems to have a dip, plug, or pinch. 
The practice of using some form of tobacco, either alone 
or in combination with gum, has become so typical of 
baseball that Sports Illustrated devoted a special issue 
to the vice. Most players and fans try several different 
possibilities: the traditional pouch, plug, and the recent 
craze, smokeless tobacco. Although some reach the 
stage of junkie, where any form of tobacco will suffice, 
most find a favorite form and brand and stick to it.
I’ll never forget my first encounter with ’backy. That 

one should have been my last, but every competitive 
person has been told “when the pony throws you, get 
right back up on him.” Anyhow, I was about 12 when a 
friend, whose father was a softball coach (which made 
him an official distributor), suggested that we sneak a 
chew. Everything was fine for about seven seconds. I 
got a sudden surge of I-don’t-know-what, and sug
gested we run to my grandmother’s house. Someone, 
years earlier, had placed a steep, four-foot ditch 
between by grandmothers yard and the road. After 
praying for help and resorting to all fours, I conquered 
the ditch. I somehow managed to become the perfect 
center of the universe; everything began spinning 
around me. Back on all fours, I made it to the back 
porch. Once on the porch, I put a death grip on a 
column. My friend had begun to have problems of his 
own, doubling over as he clutched his stomach and 
produced undecipherable noises. “Have you been 
chewing tobacco?” my mother asked as she came out of 
the door. “Tobac???...rrrrrraaallllfff,” I innocently 
replied, losing my grip on the column. I won’t mention 
the name of what we were using, but I must confess 
that anything in a white pouch with red writing and 
green trim on it gives me chills.
When smokeless tobacco came around, I knew that the 

right stuff for the lightheaded chewer was here. Earl 
Campbell endorsed it, and considering everything ol’ 
Earl and I have in common, I had to send off for a free 
sample. I had a quarter pound dip going before I was 
out of the Student Union good. I got back to the dorm 
just in time for a friend to warn me. “You’re green,” 
he informed me. Two minutes later, I was begging him 
to call an ambulance.

call 242-3311;
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Happy Hour
Draft 30

Sports
By Robert* George

It was an interesting weekend 
for Coach Tommy Thomas and 
the VSC Blazers (remember 
the Chinese curse; may you 
live in interesting times.) The 
weather and the Clemson 
Tigers conspired td give the 
VSC fans a very gloomy four 
game series. Clemson is rated 
number five in the nation; 
possibly number one. accord
ing to some umpires, and their 
estimates are not exaggerated. 
It was evident On the field and 
at ‘the plate, the Tigers were 
stronger in every aspect?
Being outgunned did not

deter the Blazers, and they 
battled in each competition; 
though, their only real oppor
tunity came in the second 
game. A stdal to second base 
by Richie Johnson was called 
debatably out? Jerome 
Register, always a competitor, 
protested and was ejected from 
the game. This crucial call was 
made in the sixth inning and 
could have given VSC the edge 
they needed. Unfortdnatdy. 
Clemson had the breaks as 
well as the skill.

Kip McLeod’s pitchers had 
their problems, with only 
Fugett'and the young Dennis 
Rich going the distance. They 
held Clemson’s scores down to 
three and one runs respectivc-

Blazers drop 4 to Tigers
ly. It was a baptism of fire, 
and they will see no better 
hitters the rest bf the season.
The scores: 10-5 and 1-0 in 

the first series, and 8-3 and 
3-0 in the second series are 
misleading. Clemson is a 
Division 1 school, and VSC is a 
Division 2 school. While not 
wanting td lose any game, 
losing to a higher division is 
no disgrace. The difficulties 
the Blazers have had in these 
first ' ten games against • top 
competitors is not an indication 
of their true caliber. Each 
team they've lost 'to has held 
superior classification in their 
division. Blazers still have a 
perfect ' record in their con
ference. _______

chewer cont.
However, all is not lost. I’ve befriended a little green 

can of smokeless that has all the kick of bubblegum. I 
admit there is an element of tackiness in the sport, 
spittin’ and all. And removing a wad can be as 
revolting for viewers as having to watch someone mine 
for nose gold. It even increases the incidence in cancer 
of the lip, gum and tongue. Despite these arguments, 
baseball, Earl, and I will never be the same again.

KIHM CHEVROLET 
Big Shipment of Mazdas 

Just Arrived.
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^hree-way tie
|in women’s

By LaFaye McFarland

Ladies intrhmurals at 'VSC is 
binding down td an interesting 
inish. Three tdams are 
presently in first place: ADPi, 
CD. and the Foxxes all have 
mly one loss. ROTC has two 
osses.

I The other teams participating 
in intramurals are: (1) ZTA. (2) 

iMg’s, (3) BSU, (4) Phi Mu, 
I .nd (5) Sprotsters. This is the 
last' week for ladies’ 
intramurals. The games will be 
played on Tuesday and 

I Thursday nights'. The top four 
(earns will be playing for the 
championship. A schedule of 
all the games, including the 
hampionship game is posted 
n the College Union.

Lady Blazer head coach Charles Cooper led Ms team to 
a 16-8 year, but an Ineligible player will keep the team 
at home during the NCAA tournament.

Spotlight on
Sports

by Bart Miller

Tstats
Uv Palnlv Mnni*0By Ralph Moore Blazer

At this point 'in the season, 
five Blazers are above .300 in 
batting averages. Freshman 
outfielder Rob Busch is
swinging at' .375. 
Johnson, VSC’s 
centerfielder, sports' 
average. Greg Waits'

Richie 
speedy 
a .346 
is close

Baseball

In one of the most disappointing developments in 
recent VSC history, the Lady Blazers were not invited to 
the Division 2 national playoffs. Early reports said that 
VSC was “passed over” in favor of three California 
teams. Some said that VSC’s record and strength of 
schedule were factors that worked against the Lady 
Blazers.
Anyone who is familiar with VSC’s situation would 

realize that this is untrue. VSC’s overall record was 
16-8, with 15 of their 24 games against Division 1 
teams. VSC was also rated ff8 in the national polls, so 
the argument didn’t wash.

A quick phone call to the NCAA office in Shawnee 
Mission, Kansas resulted in a better answer. Cmdy 
Smith, an NCAA official who sat in on the tournament 
committee, said that “Valdosta State was definitely 
considered. The committee knew that VSC had an 
excellent record and played a tough schedule. 
However, Valdosta State also had a player who was 
declared ineligible for NCAA tourney play. They (the 
committee) felt that her contribution to Valdosta’s 
overall record was significant and, Therefore, decided 
against inviting them.”
The problem, now that VSC is going to stay home for 

the tourney, is how can an ineligible player manage to 
play at VSC. This problem is not uncommon at other 
schools, but it is the first I’ve heard of here at VSC. 
What should bother people is that this incident 
tarnishes all of VSC’s accomplishments in the field of 
sports. It would now appear to outsiders that VSC has 
adopted a “Win at all costs” attitude.

I hope that was just an oversight on someone’s part 
and that it won’t happen again. It cost VSC dearly, not 
only in not receiving a bit, but also in the minds of the < 
community.

behind at'.344. Mark Murad 
has -managed a .333 clip in 
limited actibn. Another 
Freshman, Tony Bowden, 
connects' on a .320 consistency.

■. Bobby Hurtt" holds the I statistical title in the pitching 
ranks. A 1-0 record and 0.00 
ERA gives him the edge. His 
win came in the 12-0 VSC win 

I over Georgia College. Dennis

schedule

Rich has a successful start 'td

Wednesday, March 3
Friday, March 5
Saturday, March 6
Sunday, March 7
Monday, March 8
Tuesday, March 9

vs. Ga. State (home)
vs. Ga. Southwestern (there) 
vs. Troy State (there)

3:00

vs. 
vs. 
vs.

Rose Hulman (home) 
Rose Hulman (home) 
Rose Hulman (home)

2:00 
3:00
3:00

I his credit.' In two games 
• Dennis has worked 12 innings, 

held opponents td a 2.13 ERA. 
and Stands 1-1 for the season. 
Wayne Fugett" leads the 
mound staff in innings pitched, 
compiling 15 in tWo games. 
Blazer bats have not Supported 
his hurling efforts', yet' he 
maintains a 2.94 ERA.

In other categories, shortstdp 
Greg Waits' leads in hits', with 
11. and doubles, with 3. 
Wayne Fugett? handling first 
base chores when not 'on the 
mounds, has 2 roundtrippers 
td head that list.'Hohnson sits' 
atdp the stdlen base charts' 
with 4. Richie has also drawn 
the most'bases on balls, 
accounting for 10.
The team is battlhg .261, 

while opponents' average .293. 
VSC has given up 70 walks, 
but 'taken only 40 bases on 
balls. The Blazers have given 
up 19 errors, and opponents' 
have allowed 16.

I TM . 9:19

"FOUR FRiaiDS"

PARK TWIN

6:55-9:10

244-2222

7:00-9:10 /Set Jai IM W

WK Deft 7:45 M^/SotAm. 3:00 — 7:45

i tolb post 16 wm. "REDS" Wmim Booty Retd PC

CINEMA TWIN

1fried mallet

i

I

i

t

Raiiuuiadwi 
Specials 

Seafood Buffet

Noon Buffet, Friday Only
$450

* Faculty T.G.I.F?
VSC Jan Combo

1
i

Happy Hour drinks 
50* draft all bar brands drinks $1.00 

4 - 7 om ■ March 5 
Ramada Inn at 1-75 and 

______ Highway 84________
St«h FlWf 7'00-9:10 /SatSM. 2;4S-4;S0 o-.ss o.ss R 

"MAKING lOVF'WHk MkM 0<ta Kot. Mom

FIVE FOINTS 
244-4103
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Miss Black VSC Pageant 
entries requested
Deadline to enter the annual 

Miss Black VSC Pageant ‘ is 
March 12, 1982. There’s a 
small five dollar entry fee td 
get ‘ your favorite girl to 
represent ' your VSC club, 
fraternity, sorority or 
organization.
This year's pageant ' is 

expected td be* bigger and 
better than ever before! A few

Delta Rho announces 
1982/83 Southern Belles

By Russell Whorton
The Brothers of Delta Rho 

Chapter of Kappa Alpha Order 
at' VSC announced their 
Southern Belles for the 1982-83 
school year this past weekend. 
Returning Southern Belles will 
be Lisa Holland, Libbi 
Stephenson. Debbie Rambo, 
and Cynthia Morris (new 
Rose), all from Valdostd; 
Teresa Bailey, Brunswick; 
Harriet Cox, and Kelli 
Cochran, Macon; Joan 
Chapman, Albany, and Tammy 
Westberry, Jesup.
First year Southern Belles are 

Natalie Harvard, and Lynn 
Hathaway, Thomasville; 

Support 
College
Union 

, Board. 

changes have been made and 
Zeta Phi Beta expects' the 
support of the entire Valdosta 
community. So. if you're 
interested or know of someone 
who is interested, tell them td 
pick up an application from 
any Zeta' Phi Beta sorority 
member or you can get bne- by 
sending a letter to VSC Box 
208. If you're on campus, drop

Marsha Mayo, Sarasota, Fla.; 
Karen Inman. Atlanta; Susan 
Bunn, Tallahassee, Fla.; Pam 
Lavender, Albany; Kelly 
Schroer. Rhonda Moore, 
Barbie Sandbach, Debbie 
Faircloth, Cheri Greene, and 
Paula Purdue, all of Valdosta.
Graduating Southern Belles

SAE initiates eleven 
new brothers
S.A.E. is proud td annouce 

the initiktibn of eleven new 
brothers; Scott" Barron, Pace 
Burt,' Victdr Dowless, Frank 
George, Mills Herndon, 
Richard Johnston, Tim Pitts', 
John Powers, Greg Robinson, 
Jim Tunison, and John 
Wright? We feel that ' these 
young men are of the finest bn 
this campus and SAE is 
honored td have them as a 
very special part' of the 

by Shirley Thomas' room 107 
at ' Langdale Dormitory and 
pick up an application.
The pageant' has been 

scheduled for May 15, 1982, 
Whitehead Auditorium at ' 8 
p.m. However, the deadline 
for contestants' to send in entry 
forms is March 12, 1982. 
Hurry and get those forms in!!

are Joanne Parmelee ( last 
year’s Rose), Parrott? Nelda 
Delk, Jesup; Mary Hayes, 
Jacksonville. Fla.; and Angie 
Phelps, Cairo. The 
announcements' were made at 
the annual Old South Ball held 
at'the Ramada Inn, Boone, 
N.C.

fratdmity.
This coming weekend we are 

having our Parent' and 
Founders Day Celebratibn. 
There will be a banquet buffet 
at “the Valdosta Country Club 
on March 6. At 'the banquet 

several awards will be given 
out? and the speaker will be 
Johnny Warren, SAE’s 
Eminent 'Supremem Deputy 
Archon.

Alpha Kappa

Alpha inducts six
The Kappa Upsilon Chaptdr 

of Alpha Kappa Alpha sorority 
recently inductdd intd their 
sistdrhood six new members. 
They are, Bridgette 
McCullough, a sophomore 
nursing major from Pelham, 
Ga., Jamie Dotsbn, a Junior 
nursing major from Valdosta, 
Ga., Sharon Wheeler, a Junior 
applied math major from 
Bacontdn, Ga., Lynda Dorsey, 
a Senior early childhood major, 
from Quitthan, Ga., 
Gwendolyn Murphy, a Senior 

early childhood major front 
Waycross, Ga. and Toni 
Everettb, a Junior sociolog 
major from Sopertdn, Ga.

Kappa Upsilon wishes to 
thank everyone for making this 
a great pledge period for these 
young ladies, and we hoped 
that 111656 ladies will contihue 
td strive for finer womanhood 
in this great Sorority. We kno» 
that 'these young women will 
benefit greatly from the Alpha 
experience and so will Alpha 
Kappa Alpha.

Skateland
Party
By Amy Peeler

Tuesday night? March 2, will 
be the tiine for a skating parts' 
at Skatdiand on Connell Road. 
The skatihg party is sponsored 
by Panhellenic td improve 
Greek relations. All fraternities 
and sororitibs are invited to 
attend.
The group with the most 

members present 'will receive 
half of entry money collected 
The cost is $1.50 td skate front 
9 p.m. td midnight?

Vote 
Todav
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Campus clashes common around U.S.
(CPS)- About' 30 Iranian 

student^ were just' settling 
down td watch a movie at a 
Meti*opolitUn State College 
classroom in Denver when a 
mob of shoutihg, club
swinging countrymen burst 
intd the room. They set 'upon 
the movie-goers with canes

and ax handles. Fighting back, 
the movie-goers managed td 
drive the attiickers out W the 
building just' as the police 
arrived. About' a half-dozen 
people were injured before the 
melee was subdued.

But the Septdmber incident in 
Denver among Iranian 

students - whose short 'history 
on American campuses has 
been punctuated frequently by 
controversy and clashes - was 
just tine of many often-violent 
confrontations on campuses 
this fall around the United 
States.

And as the cycle of protest 
and violence contihues, 
increasing numbers of Iranian 
student^ are reportedly falling 
deeply intd debt,' and 
becoming dejected over the 

prospect' of returning home, 
where many have already lost 
family members. Iranian 
student' observers say an 

increasing number ot Iranians 
are suffering nervous break
downs under a strain 
exacerbated by the Reagan 
administration’s unwillingness 
to grant them political asylum.

But the cycle of confrontation 
between pro- and anti^ 
Khomeini students- who are 
fighting the Iranian revolution 
on American campuses 
promises td pick up even more 
as the war in their homeland 
escalates.

"Things flared up here about 
a month ago," says Sam 
Stanton, a reporter at' the 
University of Arizona. "Both 

pro- and anit-Khomeini groups 
would set 'up booths side-by- 
side on campus and then start 
shouting at each other.”
Things soon turned violent,' 

Stanton says. "One (Iranian) 
group would jump someone in 
a parking lot,' then the other 
group would strike back. They 
travel in groups here now for 
their own self-protection.”

A major brawl reupted in 
September at the University of 
Iowa when “eight 'or nine” 
Khomeini supporters objected 
td the posting of an anti1 
Iranian-government postdr and 
physically attacked other 
members of an Iranian student
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| The Students'
| Choice!

Wnits's
$ 1601 North Ashley Sf,

Single Hamburger, 
Regular Fries & 
a Medium Drink

Cheese & 
Tomato

Chicken Sandwich $1.29
CheeM & Tomato extra ’ *

Save 
30^

Waycross & Valdosta Stores Only
>Expires March 6i

•• gak'^ rRt.su AmSalad Bar'51.69
3<K

Waycross & Valdosta Stores Only
____Expires March 6_____

Waycross & Valdosta Stores Only
_• ^Expires March 6<______

SANDWICH
your choke of tapping*

Chicken Sandwich $1.29 
Cheese & Tomato extra *

Single Hamburger, 
Regular Fries & 
a Medium Drink

Cheese & 
omato extra

Save 
30<

Waycross & Valdosta Stores Only
___ Expires March 6____

SaladBar-SlM
30C

Waycross & Valdosta Stores Only
Expires March 6____

^4^ V<>

Waycross & Valdosta Stores Only ,Aa
_ Expires March 6 3(K
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brothers

Big Brothers

Omicron Delta
meets

Hale. the campus

dinners. < 
traditional 
ceremonies 
began on February 

Sunday

and the group travel in Japan. 
Scholarship applicants should 
apply for the program itself 
and also indicate their interest

23 and 
night?

After a week of festivities and 
skiing, the KA’s returned by 
bus at midnight on Sunday. 
February 28.

February 28.
Monday night, the

Several Gamma Mu chapter 
members of Kappa Delta will 
attend a leadership school held 
in Auburn next quarter.

ended on

dances, and the 
I Kappa Alpha 

on campus, which

Stye ^pertator

ROTC
Gateway to a great way of life.

Webneabau. fH 3. 1982

KAs Festivities Highlighted
By Sam Torrey

Beech Mountain Ski Resort 
was the location of the 
eleventh annual Kappa Alpha 
Old South.
The week-long event included 

took the Southern Bells to 
China Garden for dinner. 
Tuesday, activities started at 4 
p.m. with free beer and 
sandwiches at Jeph's Sandwich 
Shop, and then it was Tuesday- 
Night at the Movies at the KA 
house. King of the Road was 
the place for the Share 
Croppers Ball. Wednesday 
night.- The band was Liquid 
Pleasure.
The pre-ski trip festivities on 

Thursday started with formal 
pictures, - with the brothers in 
Confederate uniforms, in front 
of the Cresent. Following this 
at 4 p.m.. was the procession 
in uniform around campus with 
the pledges dragging the 
cannon. Invitations and roses 

undergraduate credit (10 hours 
graduate with approval) during 
the summer.
The price of $3,495 includes 

round-trip airfare from Atlanta 
to Japan, all meals and 
housing throughout, tuition. 

were given td the dates of the 
brothers in Langdale Circle. 
Along with the invitations the 
scroll was also read. After the 
reading, the KA's proceeded 
to front campus to fire the 
cannon to symbolize their 
"secession from the Union.” 
Two Chartered buses left from 
the KA house at midnight to 
go to Beech Mountain.

KDs Congratulate

By Leigh Amos 
Congratulations to the Kappa 

Delta Big Brothers. Jay- 
Adkins. Trent ' Blalock. Max 
Blocker. Jackie Bowen, Donnie 
Carter, Johnny Chastain. 
Robert Clifton. Jay Cochran, 
Tim Dane. Dick Gaggstatter. 
Fomby (Bubba) Hardin. Billy- 
Harvey. Grant Nichols. Bob 
Policastro. Bobby Roche. Jim 
Rodi. and Russell Whorton.

A special congratulations to 

in the scholarship in a letter to 
the Studies Abroad office. 
Program application forms are 
available from Dr. Dennis

Saturday night was the Old 
South Ball. Due to weather, 
the band, the Backstabbers. 
was not able td make it but a 
stereo was provided by the
Chapter.- •

Tony Williams. KD's 1982 
Sweetheart.
The KD's thank the Pi Kappa 

Phis for a great' "Salvation 
Army” social. The girls are 
looking forward to the Delta 
Chi social coming up next 

representative for Valdosta 
Stale College whose office is in 
West Hall 21. They can also be 
obtained by writing to the USG 
Studies Abroad Program. Box 
653. Georgia State University. 
University Plaza. Atlanta. 
Georgia 30303.

No, it’s not the cavalry, it s just the brothers of Kappa 
Alpha preparing to march irT honor of the Old South 
celebration.

By Mark Davidson
Omicron Delta Kappa, the 

national leadership and honor 
society, gathered Thursday 
night.'Feb. 25. at 7 p.m. for a 
wine and cheese party. The 
ODK members and pledges 
met with members of the VSC 
faculty, in an effort to become 
better acquainted with each 
other in a more personalized 

manner.
Mrs. Elizabeth Bechtel, head 

of the Biology Department, 
hosted the party at' her 
residence. Her husband 
entertained the members of 
the party with information on 
the research and 
various snakes, 
has a collection 
snakes.

collections of 
Dr. Bechtel 
of over 50

CHART YOUR OWN COURSE
You can’t ask for better 

navigator training than you can 
get from the United States Air 
Force. And you can’t be better 
prepared to chart your own 
course for the future than 
through Air Force ROTC.

If you’re a young person who 
can qualify for navigator train
ing, you’ve got a good start. You 
can also compete for a scholar
ship that will provide financial 
assistance while you work on 
your degree.

After commissioning, your 
top-notch training will continue 
at Mather Air Force Base near 
Sacramento, where Air Force 
navigators are trained in the 
ultra modern T-43 jet aircraft.

Following 33 weeks of inten
sive training, you’ll be awarded 
the silver wings of an Air Force 
navigator. From there on, the 
sky’s the limit.

Find out about AFROTC and 
the navigator program. Chart a 
secure future for yourself.

For More Information Contact AFROTC 
At Barrow Hall - North Campus 247-3256
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Famous historical figures to appear at VSC
Four men famous in world 

histdry will make their appear
ance on the Valdosta' State 
College Campus during Spring 
quarter. They are td appear in 
costlimes typical of the era in 
which they lived and will be 
available td talk with and 
answer questibns posed by 
students'.

If the voice of Adam Smith 
sounds like that 'of Galileo or 
Karl Marx or Martih Luther, 
and if the voices of all of them 
sound like that 'of Dr. Louis 
Schmier, professor of histdry, 
there is a reason. \

Dr. Schmier is td tdach a 
course called “The living 
Curriculum,” listed in the cur
riculum as World Histdry 101. 
He is td wear costumes and 
make up as similar as possible 
td the famous men he is td 
pro tr&y.

Dr. William Freeh, professor 
of histdry and secondary edu- 
cation. Dr. Bob Jones, profes
sor in cummunicatibn arts', and 
Dr. Schmier have joined forces 
through a faculty research 
grant for improving classroom 
instrtictibn td work out ' the 
arrangements for the class.

■ “What ' it '.is,” explained 
Freeh, “is that the traditional 
lecture method of teaching will 
be replaced :by a series of 
costume presentaitibns in world 
histdry. Dr. Schmier will be 
the performer.

Phys-ed teacher 
r studies brain link

MADISON, WI (CPS)-In 1980, 
Dr. George Stelmach, a phys 
ed/dance teacher at the 
University of Wisconsin, 
received a $107,000 grant to 
study how the brain tells the 
body what to do.
“It has practical application 

to everything we do-speech, 
the aging process, whether we 
fly an airplane or use a type
writer,” enthuses Stelmach, 
who also heads the university’s 
Motor Behavior Laboratory.
He envisions a day when his 

work could aid sufferers of 
Parkinson’s disease, or im
prove sports performances.

But Stelmach's grant came 
from an unlikely source: the 
U.S. Air Force, which pre
sumably wants to learn more 
about pilot's reaction time than 
pole vault records.
Stelmach’s uncertainly over 

taking the money is going on 
more frequently at major 
research campuses these days 
as the Pentagon, taking advan
tage of receding memories of 
college anti-militarism, 
muscles its way back into 
academia in a big way.

Military research on campus, 
in fact, is virtually the only 
segment of the higher educa
tion budget to grow in recent 
years.
The Pentagon's campus

"The wnoie course will be 
revamped and organized 
around these men and the tiine 
in which they lived. We chose 
Smith, Galileo, Luther and 
Marx because each represents 
a different segment bf histdry: 
Smith for exonomics, Galileo 
for science technology, Luther 
for religion and Marx for pol
itical theory.

“Students will have an op
portunity td interact ' and 
questibn and character portray
ed. One of our hopes is that 
this will arouse interest ' in 
those stddentS who are not 
particularly interested in 
history. Another is that it Will 
inspire stddentS td read on 
their own and that' factual 
informatibn will be retained 
longer. We realize that Some 
students are not histdry orient-' 
ed and we hope this will 
change their attitudes.”

The method, which Freeh 
calls “an innovative 
approach," has been tried on 
other campuses on a limited 
basis but never on an institU- 
tibnally supported basis in an 
attempt td stitnulatd students', 
he said.

Video tapes are td be made 
of the classroom procedures 
and when the method has been 
perfected Dr. Jones is td video 
tape the procedures in the 
theatre with the idea of build
ing up a bank or series of 

spending has rocketed trom 
$495 million in fiscal year 1980 
to an estimated $709.7 million 
for 1982, according to the 
National Science Foundation, 
which monitors federal 
research finances.
The same sum would pay the 

salary of 215,000 fully-tenured 
professors making $33,000 a 
year, or swell the U.S.'s total 
teaching corps by more than 
40 percent.

Even though they can’t use 
the money for new professors, 
colleges are undoubtedly the 
main beneficiaries of the 
Reagan administration’s $20 
billion research budget. Over 
the previous three years, cam
puses have enjoyed a 70 per
cent increase in military 
research grants. 

Your Complete Needle Workshop

105 W. Adair ST Valdosta, Georgia 31601 Phone 247-0793

Counted Cross Stitch Supplies

Newest Styles With Expert Touch
Tanning Booth Available *2 Per Visit 

Nails By Joy
707 East Parte Ave. Call 244-3555

tapes to share with other 
classes, civic clubs, area high 
schools or other interested 
groups, according td Freeh.

Meanwhile, Freeh is working 
on a teaching manual for high

Senate President honored 
at March 3 Senate meeting

Outgoing SGA Vice- 
President 'Virginia Williams 
was honored as she conducted 
her final meeting by a resolu
tion commending her for her 
service to the Student Senate. 
The ’ resolution passed 
unanimously.

The electibn count from the 
February 24 general electibns 
was allowed td stand as is. 
Senators Jim DeWitt'hnd Pam 
Jabon were excused from poll 
duty on the March 3 run-offs. 
Former senators Willie

Seventies music reflects
w-

lack of heroes
CPS — It 'will be long titne 
before Rutgers University 
histdrian Warren Susman 
forgets' as awful night' in 
December, 1980. It 'was the 
night John Lennon was killed. 
“By the next'morning,” he 
recalls, “There wasn’t la blank 
wall left bn campus. Someone 
had gone around and written 
‘Lennon Lives’ on every build
ing.”

‘It is the first thing I’ve seeh 
that 'actually moved this gen
eration, and brought 'them to
gether. There were genuine 
tears. They couldn’t hold back 
their emotions.”

Susman, like’ many others, 
wondered why. The Beatlbs, a 
product bf a different bra, had 
split Up in 1970, when most bf 
the students' now on campuses 
were small children. Susman 
wondered if the explanation 
wasn’t that 'students' of today 
were growing up without ' a 
culture of their own.

They “just 'don’t 'have the 
heroes that the students' of the 
sixties did. They lack that 
charismatit relationship with 
leaders that ' student ' used td 
have.”

The professorial buzzwords 

school instructors as to what td 
look for and how td prepare 
students' for such a course.

“If we have a bank of these 
tdpes,” he continued, "it 
could open up a whole new

Thomas and James Hendricks 
will also be working the polls.

Nadine Aldridge. David 
Parks, and Cheryle Chandler 
were fined $10 each for 
campaign violations. Mac 
Daniel was fined $11 for plac
ing posters up on North 
Campus which is prohibited in 
the Electibn Code. Jo Anne 
Hudson and Richard Dooley 
were fined $1 each for leaving 
one poster each up after the 
titne allowed by the Electibn 
Code.

for the phenomenon seem td 
be “Sixties envy.” Many radio 
stdtibns play only music 
recorded tdn-td-15 years ago 
instead of New Wave, punk or 
other, more modern musical 
trbnds. A scanning of college 
newspapers natibnwide shows 
a continuing tdndency of stu
dents td compare themselves 
and their concerns td those of 
the protest decade.

“I’ve had students!' say to 
me that 'they resent 'the way 
sixties music gets' more airplay 
than their own music.” says 
Claybome Carson, a historian 
at Stain fore.

George Ward, a professor at 
Bowling Green StUtd 
University’s Centdr for the 

interest ' td students'. They 
could identify the personalities 
with their teachings and the 
impact 'they made on histdry. 
as well as teach them td think 
at higher levels of reasoning.”

Rules Committee Chairman 
Rick Williams announced that 
all senators that did not "work 
last ' week's polls at' their 
assigned times will be required 
to attend the next' Rules

Committee meetihg for possi
ble action.

Luanne Manning was elect-' 
ed tO the post 'of Electibns 
Committee Chairwoman. 
There are three senate posi- 
tibns open. They are: off- 
campus, sophomore, and 
graduate.

Study of Popular Culture, feels 
sorry for tdday’s students'.

“Throughout 'the seventies, 
they expressed the feeling that 
•We missed the big one, we 
missed the great decade. We 
had disco and the Me Genera
tion. What a bore.’ ”

But though the influence of 
the 1960s contihues td be 
strbng, Ward says there is 
evidence of what ' might' be 
called an origianl “eighties 
culture.”

“New Wave and punk are 
real, and came out' of the 
seventies,” he says. "It Ivas 
a reactibn td the over- 
commercializatibn of rock. 
Punk is talking the music back 
td the garage band td capture 
its' vitality.”
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Liberal arts holding on to sixties
(CPS) — One of the most 

significant “reasons battered 
college liberal arts' depart-' 
ments' are holding onto stu
dents' in the eighties is the 
sixties, according to a number 
of History and American Stu
dies professors around the 
country.
Classes that ' focus on the 

events' of the 1960s and try to 
explain their meaning td a new 
generation are becoming in
creasingly popular, they say.
The courses have names like 

"Youth in the 1960s.” “Popu
lar Culture in the 1960s." and 
"America and Vietnam,” and 
are offered everywhere from 
the universities of Oklahoma 

. .And on your college station jazz show, that was 
the latest from Ella Fitzgerald.”

VSC Snack Bar 
Weekly Specials

March 4-Bar B Que Sandwich, F.F., 12 oz. Drink
$2.25 including tax

March 5-Slaw or Chili Dog, F.F., 12 oz. Drink
$1.90

March 8-Blazer Burger, w/ Lett. & Tom., 
F.F., 12 oz. Drink $2.25

March 9-Grilled Steak Sandwich, w/ Lett. & Tom., 
F.F. or O.R., 12 oz. Drink $2.50

March 10-Chicken Fillet Sandwich, Cole Slaw, 
F.F., 12 oz. Drink $2.45

IN THE COLLEGE UNION

AAMCQ

TRANSMISSIONS

and Kansas to Yale and Stan
ford. They are, moreover, in 
much demand. In a titne when 
most 'social sciences courses 
are suffering dramatie enroll
ment ' declines. 140 students' 
recently signed up for Penn 
State’s 1960s history class.

Similarly, Stamford and Wis
consin, among others, recently 
sponsored “Sixties Weeks" 
during which political celebri
ties like Jerry Rubin and Allen 
Ginsberg appeared on panels 
td discuss the controversial 
era.

In what amounts' td a “down 
titne” for the social sciences, 
such panels and courses are 
the only ones currently enjoy

ing steady increases in enroll
ment.'says Robert K. Murray, 
a historian at Penn Staite.
"We don’t ' have any hard 

data td prove it,' but “there is 
no question that ' classes in 
popular culture or contempor
ary topics about ' the sixties 
have increased in enrollment'' 
across the country, says Robert 
Gladowski of the American 
Studies Association.
"Students' now are showing a 

great 'deal of interest 'in that 
titne, which seems so incredi
bly long ago td them,” adds 
Dr. Mary Young, vice presi
dent Of the American Histdri- 
cal Association. Students' "are 
very curious td understand 
what happened.”
The people who teach the 

courses -- many of them for
mer activists' themselves — at-' 
tribute their students? interest 
td a nostalgia for the era and 
even an anger that St^ persis
tant “influence may retard the 
development tof a peculiar cul
ture of their own.
One teacher in her mid-thir- 

tibs, for example, reports' a 
fed-up student ' telling her, 
“You guys had all the easy 
issues. It’S harder on us.”

THE COLLEGE UNION BOARD KULL SPONSOR 

FREE!

COMPUTER 
PORTREUTS

IN THE COLLEGE UNION LOBBY
TOM ISAM UNTIL 3 PM

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 10

One Day Service
10% Discount To VSC Students

Fluid Change Special $8.88

"Current ' students don’t 
really understand why there 
was so much tUrmoil then." 
Penn State’s Murray observes. 
“They're not very sympathetic 
to their older brothers and 
sisters who still ‘haven’t found 
themselves.’ The students' 
now are deadly serious. There 
is very little frivolity, and 
they're motivated td get ahead 
as fast as possible.”
Jack Nachbar, a professor of 

popular culture at ' Bowling 
Green State University, adds, 
“The sixties idea of sitting 
around all day and getting 
high just “makes no sense td 
these kids. The confidence in 
middle class affluence as a 
given just ho longer exists?”
Because the 1960s and 1980s 

are so different “politically and 
economically, tdachers have 
found a cynicism among cur
rent Students' about what their 
predecessors of the sixties did 
and what they left behind.
"What 'we have produced,” 

says Warren Susman, a histor
ian at 'Rutgers University, "is 
a new generation that' is 
bright,' intdrestdd in the past, 
but With an absolute belief that 
nothing they do can make a

[World’s Largest 
Transmission

Specialists

606 N Ashley St. 
247-1555

difference.”
At 'the same time, Susman 

adds, “Students sense that 
(sixties students) had a culture 
of their own. At ' least ' the 
young had their own experi
ence. Students' today have a 
bewilderment that the legends 
could really be like what “they 
have heard. They don’t have 
that ' sense of mystery, that 
sense of adventure that the 
sixties students^ had.”
The professors have an espe

cially difficult' titne teaching 
about the Vietnam war.
Says Susman, “This group (of 

students) just ' doesn’t ' seem 
interested in foreign affairs. 
Even isolationism is tdo strong 
a word. Their attitude is the 
Vietnam war was stopped, but 
so what? They’re very, very 
dubious about everything, and 
they've given up that 'sense of 
heroism that Students' used to 
have.”

But “H. Bruce Franklin, him
self an anti^war activist 'once 
fired from Stanford for partici
pating in campus protests', dis
agrees.

Franklin, who now teaches 
“America and Vietriam” at 
Rutgers’ Newark campus, 
says, "Many students see the 
sixties as something that “was 
their antecedent,'and there's a 
great 'deal of curiosity about 
that time. The more they hear 
about it,'the more they see its 
relevance td their own lives.”

At the University of Roches
ter, histdry Prof. Jules Benja
min finds, “The students' come 
in pretty open-minded. In a 
strange way they want 'td be 
convinced if the war was good 
or bad. 1 get a few hawks and 
doves, but 'most 'don’t ' have 
strong convictions.”

He characterizes his students 
as “more cynical, but 'they’re 
angry with their own cynicism.
They have a wistfiilness that 

they missed something creat
ive and romantic. They might 
turn it down, but they’re long
ing for a cause.”

At 'Stanford, Prof. Clayborne 
Carson’s “students' have a 
feeling that the earlier genera
tion might have had a greater 
political influence than they do 
now, but they blew it.’’
But current 'students' “didn’t 

see (Students' for a Democratic 
Society) or (the Student 'Non
violent Coordinating Commit
tee) at their prime. What they 
remember is the residue like 
the SLA (Symbionese Libera
tion Army). It’S hard for 
students' td see these groups 
as something that ' had the 
capacity td win their politital 
goals.”

But Carson notes, “There are 
probably as many students' 
around now who have the 
same ideas as their peers in 
the sixties, but they keep those 
attitudes under wraps.”

Murray, however, attributes 
the harsher professional obser
vations about 'the differences 
between student generatibns td 
the age of the people who 
teach the sixties courses.

continued on page 1ft
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| Believers react to scientists 
prediction of destruction
(CPS) -- All the planets1 of our 

solar system are moving td- 
vard the same side of the sun. 
They'll all be aligned by 
March 10, 1982. Strange gra- 
vitatibnal pulls and pushes will 
result,' some believe, and the 
Earth will suffer tidal waves 
and earthquakes. It' might 
even be destrbyed.
Those most worried about the

so-called “Jupitdr Effect’v 
have tiirned not td survivalists' 
ar clergymen, but td the secre
taries at College and university 
astronomy departments' across 
the nation.
The secretaries report 'their 

phones have been ringing off 
the wall as people call td find 
out how the upcoming astrblo- 
icical phenomenon will affect 
them.
“I guess about' the most 

unusual call I’ve gotten was 
5om a woman who was plan
ning a vacatibn in Florida this 
spring,” relates Bernice Ste
venson, astronomy department 
. ?cretary at 'Yale University.
•She said that She didn’t Want 

td waste money on a vacatibn 
if there was going td be earth
quakes and clouds of ash float-' 
ing through the air.”
Stdvenson says that 'the as

tronomy department ' has re
reived a number of calls from 
people who want td know if the 
end of the world is trtily at 
hand.

We’re gettlhg three or four 
। calls a day, it 'seems,” says 

Patty Swanson, astrbnomy de
partment secretary at the Uni

' versity of Alabama. “We had 
i scattering of calls all through 
the fall. But 'they’ve really 
nicked up in the last month.”
Likewise, the University of 

Wisconsin receives several 
calls a day, and astrbnomy 
^rof. Ed Churchwell expects' 
that' "the closer it' gets' td
March 10 the more calls we’ll 
get.’’
The University of Washingtdn 

was so besieged by phone calls 
inquiring about 'the so-called
grand alignment’’ that ' its' 

^..tronomy department ' in- 
| stalled an answering machine 
1 with a pre-recorded explana- 
Ition of the heavenly event.' 
■ Nobody here has the time td 
I keep reiteratihg the same 
|thing over and over,” says

WHIMSICAL FLOATING BOVOUETS
112 W.North St - Valdosta

0% Discount To VSC Students 
Now Delivering Nights And Saturdays

(912)244-1099

UW astronomy department 
secretary Charlotte Arthur.
“We had td go with the 
recording because it 'was just 
gettlhg out bf hand.”

All the concern over the plan
etary phenomenon stems from 
a 1974 book called The Jupiter 
Effect, in which two British 
scientists? predicted that' the 
alignment' of the planets? in 
early March will cause severe 
earthquakes, volcanic activity, 
and massive tidal waves.
Although the “Jupiter Ef- 

fect’1 theory has since been 
retracted by the authors, John 
Gribbon and Stephen Plage- 
mann, and generally scoffed at 
by the scientific community, 
many readers take it td heart.'
"We tell them that the world 

will not 'come td an end be
cause of that,’’ explains the 
University of Wisconsin’s 
Churchwell. “The planets' 
actually won’t teven be aligned.

They'll primarily be in a 
90-degree quadrant bf the sky, 
kind of bunched together, but 
not lined up in a straight Yow 
like some people think." •

While the planets? will be 
trade and industry about 
Canada, Germany, and Great 
Britain will be shown on April 
8.

Ray L. Caldwell, of the Office 
of NATO Affairs, U.S. 
Department' of State, will 
speak April 15 on “The Norht 
Atlantic Treaty Organization: 
A Military Perspective.”

On April 22, the Consul 
Genera) of the Federal 
Republic of Germany in 
Atlanta', Dr. Ernst 'Ingendaay, 
will offer a “West ' German 
Perspective of the North 
A tiantit Community.”
On April 29, “Politibal/ 

Economic Issues in Europe: 
Similarities and Diversities” 
will be the subject bf a lectiire 
more closely aligned than at 
any time in some 179 years, 
the effects' on the Earth will be 
unnotiteable, astrbnomers say. 
But' that' hasn't' detdrred 
people from calling observa
tories, television stations, and 
astronomy departments td 
make sure.
“People mainly want td know 

if it is true, if the planets are 
really going td be lined up in a 
straight 'line, and what 'really 

td expect,’’ says Swanson. 
The university has scheduled 
special presentations of “The 
End of the World,” dealing 
with the subject.' which they 
advise curious callers td at-' 
tend.
“We try td discourage them 

from being alarmed and ex- 
by Dr. Cedric L. Suzman, 
Educational Program Director 
of the Southern Center for 
International Studies in
Atlanta.

Dr. Wayne Lord, a specialist 
in East European studies, will 
speak on May 6 on "North 
Atlantic Trade in the Soviet 
Shadow.” Lord is the Director 
of Internatibnal Projects?, Gold 
Kist,'Inc., and Fellow, Russian 
Studies, at' the Southern 
Center for Internatibnal
Studies in Atlanta.
The Actihg Consul General of 

Canada and Senior Trade 
Commissioner in Atlanta', Ray 
Guy, will give “A Canadian 
Perspective of the North 
Atlantic Community" on May 
13.

plain td them that 'the theory 
has been retracted. But 'I’m 
afraid the damage was done 
before the retractibn was 
issued,” Swanson says.
“People call more out' of 

curiosity than anything else,” 
says Arlo Landolt,' observatory 
director at Louisiana State and 
secretary of the American As- 
trbnomical Society. “We tell 
them it’S happened many 
times in the Earth’s histdry, 
and will probably happen 
many more. If anyone wants?
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B.J. Hausman and Ann Lacey instruct students in the 
fine art of Won-Ton Wizardry. Some 30 participants 
“made it and ate it” at last night’s CUB-sponsored 
workshop.

td see the event,'it’ll be visible 
in the morning sky. And them 
many more. If anyone wants' 
td see the event,'it’ll be visible 
in the morning sky. And then 
there won’t be much td see.”
A member of the European 

Parliament,' Mrs. Ann Clwyd, 
of Wales, will represent 'the 
Commission of the European 
Communities in Washingtdn 
on May 20. She will speak on 
“Unification of Europe.”
“A British Perspective of the 

North Atlantic Community” 

Vote Today!

$15.99

will be the subject bf a lecture 
on May 27 by Trevor Gatty, 
H.M. Consul General, Great 
Britain, in Atlanta?.
Concluding the series on June 

3 will be a senior U.S. State 
Department ' official, Dan 
Gelber, Director of the Office 
of Western European Affairs,

Bureau of Intelligence and 
Research. Gelber will speak on 
“The North Atlantic 
Community: A United States 
Perspective."
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Sausage 
Bacon

Sausage
Bacon

Sausage
Bacon

Sausage 
Bacon

Sausage 
Bacon

Sausage 
Bacon

Sausage 
Bacon

BR
EA

K
FA

ST Boiled Eggs 
Scram. Eggs 
Fried Eggs 
Grits 
Oatmeal 
Fruit in Season 
Cereal 
Sweet Rolls 
Donuts 
Biscuit 
Toast

Boiled Eggs 
Scram. Eggs 
Fried Eggs 
Grits 
Pancakes 
Fruit in Season 
Cereal 
Sweet Rolls 
Donuts 
Biscuit 
Toast

Boiled Eggs 
Scram. Eggs 
Fried Eggs 
Grits 
Hashbrown Potatoes 
Fruit in Season 
Cereal 
Sweet Rolls 
Donuts 
Biscuit 
Toast

Boiled Eggs 
Scram. Eggs 
Fried Eggs 
Grits 
Waffles 
Fruit in Season 
Cereal 
Sweet Rolls 
Donuts 
Biscuit 
Toast

Boiled Eggs 
Scram. Eggs 
Fried Eggs 
Grits 
Oatmeal 
Fruit in Season 
Cereal 
Sweet Rolls 
Donuts 
Biscuit 
Toast

Scram. Eggs 
Fried Eggs 
Cereal
Fruit in Season 
Sweet Rolls

Scram. Eggs 
Fried Eggs 
French Toast
Cere"1
Fruit in Season 
Sweet Rolls

Soup de Jour Soup de Jour Soup de Jour Soup de Jour Soup de Jour

APPETIZER

ENTREE

VEGETABLES

“ SALADS
U 
z

BREADS
DESSERTS

Hot dogs 
Shepherds Pie 
Veal Scallopine 
w/ noodles

French Fries 
Steamed Cabbage 
Cut green beans*

Chefs salad plat 
Tossed Salad 
Congealed Salad 
Cole Slaw 
Pear Salad 
Rolls-Com Bread 
Apple Crisp 
Devils Food w/wh 
Jello Pudding 
Irp CrPAm Rar

Roast Beef aujus 
on bun

Chicken Tetrizz- 
ine

Smoked Sausage 
Candied Yams 
Turnips w/ roots 
Black eye Peas

i Tuna-salad plate 
Tossed Salad 
Congealed Salad 
Carrot Salad 
3 bean salad 
Rolls-Com Bread 
Choc ice box pie 
Old Fashion J/C 
Jello Pudding

Stacked ham on 
bun

Roast beef, AuJus 
Fried Chicken

Baked Potatoes 
Green Peas 
Sliced Carrots

Spinach salad pl a 
Tossed Salad 
Congealed Salad 
Waldorf Salad 
Sliced Tomato 
Rolls-Com Bread 
Cherry Cobbler 
Spice Cake 
Bread Pudding

Tuna salad on bu 
Brunswick Stew 
Stuffed Meat Loa

Corn on Cobb 
Collard Greens 
Fried egg plant

:eMexican Salad Pl 
Tossed Salad 
Congealed Salad 
Cole Slaw 
Peach Salad 
Rolls-Com Bread 
Banana Pudding 
Yellow C/Choc Fr 
Bread Pudding

Monte Cristo
Chicken a la kin 

' Baked Perch Fil
let

Haah Brownes 
Mixed Vegs 
Spinach w/ egg

itFruit Salad Plat 
Tossel Salad 
Congealed Salad 
Macaroni Salad 
Sliced Pineapple 
w/ Cheese

Ripple 
Ginger Bread 
Jello Pudding

Hamburger on bun 
i Chili Con Com

French Fries 
Baked Beans 
Boiled Cabbage

•
Asst. Salad

Rolls

Pound Cake
Jello- Pudding 
Ice Cream Bar

Roast Pork & 
dressing

BBQ Chicken 
Shrimp Creole 
w/ rice

Whipped Potatoes 
Broccoli Cassero 
Whole Baby Carro 
Creamed green Pe

Asst. Salad

Rolls

Brownies 
Ice Cream Bar

e 
s 
s

ENTREES
Beef Stew w/Vegs 
Beef Liver w/Oni 
Camel rider

Spanish Meat Loa 
Batter Fried Fis 
Baked Ham

'Special Event
1 ITALIAN NIGHT 
Spaghetti Cassero

Sweet S Sour Por 
Salmon croquetts 

•

: BBQ Chicken 
Chopped Siri ion

Ham Steak 
Fried Fish
Grits

No Sunday 

Evening

VEGETABLES

6?
w
Z SALADS
z

Steamed Rice 
Broccoli spears 
Mexican Com

Lemon jello cake 
Jello Pudding 
Ice Cream Bar

Potatoes Obrian 
Green Beans 
Fresh Yellow Squ

Cherry crisp 
Jello Pudding 
lee Cream Bar

Lasagna
Veal Parmesan 
Chefs Choice 
Risi Risi 
Italian Macaroni 
Broccoli A la Rom 
Jello Pudding 
Ice Cream Bar

Chefs Choice 
Parsley potatoes 
Sliced Carrots

Peach Cobbler 
Jello Pudding 
Ice Cream Bar

French Fries 
Green Beans 
Com on Cobb

Pear Custard 
Jello Pudding 
Ice Cream Bar

Red eye Gravy 
Mixed Vegs

Apple Pie 
Jello Puddinq 
Ice Cream Bar

Meal

So

Try Our

Snaek Bar
® BREADS 

DESSERTS
Rolls

Asst. Salads

Rolls 

Asst. Salads

Garlic Bread

Asst. Salads

Rolls

Asst. Salads

Rolls

Asst. Salads

Rolls

Asst. Salads
MENUS ARE SUBJECT 
TO CHANGE WITHOIT 
PRIOR NOTICE.

Continued from page 14
“The difference is that 'itsC 

influence is so much smaller 
than that of the popular music 
of the sixties. lt’b a much 
smaller group of people than 
the hippie thing.”

Ward contends, “There is 
and was a real punk scene in

eighties.
“It 'is very big, and has

New York, 
for a titne. 
The Austih 
very, very

Los Angeles and, 
Austih (Texas), 
punk scene was 

big in the mid-
seventies, but the media didn't 
pay any attention td it because 
of Willie Nelson and the pro
gressive country movement.' 
But both were going on at the 
same tiine.”

Ward says the preppy fad is 
aldo indigenous td the

moved all the way down td the 
junior high level. Kids want 
$35 L.L. Bean shirts. It’b a 
dominant' scene on campus, 
but St 'shouldn’t 'be misunder- 
stdod. It’k said that this is a 
lot 'more conservative genera- 
tibn and a flashback td the 
fifties. That’S an oversimpli- 
ficaitdn. A lot of the students' 
who dress preppy still take 
drugs and have very different 
sexual attitudes from that 'of 
the 1950s. The stereotype is 
just tdo easy.”

Most' obsevers agree that 
the one sixties phenomenon 
that’S been absolutely banish-

ed from campus tdday is the 
hippie lifestyle.

Jack Nachbar, a colleague of 
Ward’s at ' Bowling Green, 
notds, “Today's students' real
ly can’t 'figure hippies out.' 
They ask, ‘Why would people 
want td dress funnly like that,' 
with their unkept hair?’ It just 
doesn't tnake sense td them.”

In his class Nachbar plays 
the album from the Woodstock 
music festival in 1969. When 
he comes td "That 'part Where 
Country Joe (McDonald) says, 
‘Sing louder. How are we 
going td stdp this war if you 
don’t' sing any louder than 
that?’, they all alugh and say, 
‘Singing won’t 'stdp the war.’

‘‘They just Can’t Understand 
that'childlike mentality,”
Nachbar believes.

Morris Dickstdin, 
Gates of Eden, a 
American culture in

author of 
study of 
the 1960s

Everybody Who’s Anybody
Is Wearing A

T-Shirt!
Get Yours Today
Only $3.50

and an English professor at 
Queens College in New York, 
agrees.

“StUdentd tdday certainly 
have a culture of their own. 
The 1960s aren’t holding them 
down. It’S just that Xvhen you 
have such a surge of original 
ex pression as you had in the 
sixties, the culture just 'can’t 
sustain it that long. The tiine 
right ' now doesn’t ' have the 
path-breaking sense that' the 
sixties did, but It’S a tiine that 
assimilates what 'has already 
been done, and makes some- 
thing new oqt bf it.’’

Continued from page 3
“The departments' of history 

and political science are 
cooperating in the Focus series 
for the first ' time,” Gabard 
noted. “Their two instructors 
for the courses. Professors 
Mensing and Carroll, are 
eminently qualified,” he said.

A graduate of the University 
of the South, Professor 
Mensing holds both the M.A. 
and Ph.D. degrees from Emory 
University where he majored

Available At The Spectator Office, 
In The College Union Building,

in English 
Histdry. A 
numerous 
organizatibns.

and European 
member of 

professional 
he holds the

rank of professor at VSC where 
he has taught 'since 1964. In 
December he participated in

<J Continued from page 1 
our black and white televise । 
studio last 'spring which wri* 
had on campus for sevea 
years. But 'this color stati* 
this is very exciting. Wet 
had td rework several ria--- 
rooms td make the studn 
There’s been a lot 'of wed 
involved but ' we think kl । 
going td be just great.'
‘‘Everything is runnt:{ 

smoothly and we’ve got uwt 
than enough material - 
programs td carry us throw I 
the 30-hour marathon. We ' 
have a telephone numbs 
which we hope the public di- 
use td make bids for the iters I 
we’re auctioning or td nuie 
pledges on the goal we’ve set r 
for ourselves. The number 
247-3323.”

the U.S. State Departments 
Scholar-Diplomat ' Seminar ■ | 
Europe where he receive r 
briefings from tdp government 
briefings from tdp govemmef- | 
military, and civilian experts

A newcomer td VSCi 
political science departmei 
Professor William E. Cand 
received his bachelor's degri 
from Trenton State College « 
New Jersey. A M.A. gradual 
of Miami University in Oxfori 
Ohio, he expects' to receive*? 
May his Ph.D. from tl*
institution 
concentrated 
government'

where * 
in comparand 
and politic.

administration. He holds & 
rank of assistant 'professor
VSC’s political science 
department.'


